Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 13, 1989

Present: Edwin F. Rowehl, Chairman, Rachel Reinstein, Bill
Suydam, Madeleine Henley, AA, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Rachel received information regarding Camp Sachem. Prospective
buyers wishing to build some houses and remainder of land to be
placed in conservation.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent, presented a proposed budget for next
year. It represents a 2% increase., The road improvement will
remain the same as last year. Bob has scheduled Gregg Lake Rd.
and Smith Road for improvement during 1990.

He is also looking into replacing a truck at a cost of about
$50,000. Final figures will be in for the town warrant. Bob
reporter his crew is ditching this past week and all trucks are
as ready as can be for winter.

The Planning Board is having a sight review of the KDK property
this weekend. This is a class VI road not a class V and if it is
not brought up to Town specs with a turn around for the plows,
the Town will not accept it.

Chris Joseph, Police Chief, presented his proposed budget which

is up 6%. Chris requested executive session in order to discuss
salaries. Bill Suydam moved to go into exec. session. Second,

Ed Rowehl, Rachel Reinstein, so moved.

Meeting called to order.

Chris asked to be allowed to go to Citgo in place of using the
vallancourt gas. He would be paying $1.15 in place of the $1.27
a gallon. Chris will do an inventory of his department
equipment etc. the early part of next vyear.

Art Stenberg, Zoning Officer requested an executive session to
discuss his salary.

Meeting called to order. Art presented the selectmen with an
estimated budget for 1990.

Art gave his monthly report on the Holt/Grant property,
MeetingHouse Hill Rd., the stone wall on Gregg Lake Rd. and
trailer on Gregg Lake R4.

Tomorrow Art is meeting with the fire chief to discuss when they
should plan to schedule a meeting with the State Fire Marshall to
view the new post office to see if it is in compliance.

Last week's minutes are to reflect that Mark Tenney spoke to Bill
Suydam regarding the appointment for the tree warden during the
week. Mark was not at the meeting. Minutes of last week's
meeting was approved with the above correction.

Selectmen discussed the moving of the cannon. It is possible if
it can not be moved to the American Legion property, it will be



stored at the water and sewer department. A property owner asked
if the cannon can be sold as he is interested in purchasing it.

Parks and Recreation have offered Cindy fglardi's name as a Ggﬂ&wéi
possible member. Selectmen will interview her for the position.

Bill Suydam plans to send a letter to the State Water Control
requesting they enforce the speed on the lake.

Madeleine brought the selectmen up-to-date on the landfill.
Selectmen discussed the perambulation between the neighboring
towns. Madeleine will get in touch with the neighboring towns to
see if they will split the cost to have Dennis do the
perambulation. If they are interested, money will have to be
appropriated in next years budget.

Bart Mayer informed Madeleine before trees are removed on Scenic
Roads, the Planning Board must hold a public hearing.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 ens



